
 

Public Administration Circular Letter: 02/2018   

 

My No: EST-7/ALLOW/03/2014 

Ministry of Public Administration,  

Home Affairs & Justice 

Independence Square 

Colombo 07. 

 

28.11.2018 

 

Secretaries to Ministries 

Chief Secretaries of Provinces 

Heads of Departments 

 

Posts in the Public Service and Provincial Public Service belonging to  

Field Officer Category  

 

All the officers serving in the posts mentioned in Annex 01 or 02 of Public Administration 

Circular 33/2017 dated 07.12.2017 are entitled to the allowance for the field officers as per the 

provisions in the Public Administration Circular 06/2014 dated 31.03.2014, Public 

Administration Circular 06/2014(I) dated 30.06.2014 and the Public Administration Circular 

06/2014(II) dated 03.06.2015.  

 

02. This circular letter is issued considering the representations made stating that the 

allowances for certain filed officers are not paid in line with the provisions of the Circulars. 

Hence it is further informed that if there is any issue with regard to the payment of allowance 

to any officer, relevant head of the institution should forward the issue to the Director General 

of Establishments and obtain clarifications.  

 

 

Sgd/ J.J. Rathnasiri 

Secretary 

Ministry of Public Administration,  

Home Affairs & Justice 

 

 

  

 

 


